
 

 

June 14, 2024 
 
Walter Alcorn 
Hunter Mill District Supervisor 
Fairfax County Board of Supervisors 
1801 Cameron Glen Drive 
Reston, VA 20190 
 
Dear Supervisor Alcorn, 
 
Good afternoon. I am writing to you to express our interest and excitement for the upcoming 
discussions around open space planning and programming at the Reston Town Center North 
portion of larger Reston community. We understand that the meeting scheduled for Monday, 
July 17 is a kickoff meeting to start the process of programming and design of that space. RA is 
looking forward to collaborating with you and Fairfax County on this effort to determine the 
best possible uses for the 10 acres of open space contemplated in the project documents and 
2016 memorandum of understanding between Reston Association, Inova and the County. 
 
Reston Association is looking forward to working with the County and being part of the 
discussions in the planning for this open space as it is “a key element of the Comprehensive 
Plan's recommendations for RTCN.” We are invigorated by the opportunities this parcel can 
provide for Reston, whether through green space, athletic fields, some kind of community 
facility or a combination of several of these. This open space provides opportunity for 
Restonians to enjoy public open areas and tree canopy that is such a large part of Reston’s 
unique character and helps to preserve Reston’s green space for years to come. Members of 
our staff will attend the meeting on Monday night to hear about how the process and decision 
making will work going forward and how RA can collaborate on this exciting venture for our 
community.  
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Michael A (Mac) Cummins, AICP 
CEO Reston Association  


